
2. The Ministry of Manpower (MOM) has received feedback that foreign workers are feeling worried and 
afraid. As such, we seek your help to assure your workers and educate them on how to stay safe by 
protecting themselves. As employers, you should regularly check MOM's website at 
www.mom.gov.sg/covid-19 for the latest advisories and update your workers on the current COVID- 
19 situation to reassure them.

3. Please remind your workers on the protective measures to take. There are relevant materials at 
https://www.mom.gov.sg/passes-and-permits/work-permit-for-foreign-worker/publications-and­
resources (available in English, Tamil, Bengali and Chinese) that you can share with your 
workers. You may also obtain relevant information infographics by MOH for your use at 
www.moh.gov.sg/covid-19/resources. You may look out for the following:
- Advisory booklet on precautionary measures

Video - What is a mask for?
Poster on Practising Good Hygiene

4. We would like to seek your help to display the Advisory on Precautionary Measures and the poster 
attached, within your workplace and worksites where your workers can read. Please disseminate the 
above resources to your workers and share updates from the MOH website 

(www.moh.qov.sg/covid­.1ID and gov.sg Whatsapp messages regularly with them.

5. The MOM has also received feedback from hospitals that employers are dropping off workers at the 
hospitals to have them tested for COVID-19.

6. The Ministry would like to remind employers Not to send workers to hospitals unless it is a 
medical emergency. If the worker is unwell, the employer should send him to a general practitioner 
to seek medical attention, who will make a proper assessment on whether the worker needs to be 
sent to the hospital. Employers should monitor the health of their workers by checking their 
temperatures twice daily and remind them to observe good personal hygiene such as washing hands 
with soap frequently.

7. Hospitals will not be administering the COVID-19 tests to individuals who are well. This is to ensure 
that medical facilities and resources are focused on unwell individuals who need medical 
treatment. Our hospitals are working hard to ensure that medical emergencies are handled 
promptly. We encourage you to be socially responsible and only send workers to the hospital if it is 
a medical emergency as doing so otherwise will deny immediate treatment to those who need it.

8. The MOM iterates that employers who act irresponsibly by misusing medical facility may have their 
work pass privileges suspended.

9. Thank you.

Best Regards, 
ASMI SECRETARIAT 
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1. In view of the evolving COVID-19 (Coronavirus Disease 2019) situation, the government has stepped

up precautionary measures accordingly.
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